
Migrants shrink by 1.7 million

Thousands of migrant workers in China’s southern Guangdong province start
their journey back home on motorcycles on January 13, 2017, the first day of
this year’s Spring Festival travel rush. [File photo/Chinanews.com]

China’s population of migrant workers saw a decline for the second
consecutive year in 2016 — to 245 million — according to a report released by
the National Health and Family Planning Commission on Friday.

Last year, China’s migrating population decreased by 1.7 million from 2015,
the report said. Before 2015, the group had been growing, from 230 million in
2011 to a peak of 253 million in 2014, the report said.

Despite the shrinkage, the migrant population still accounts for a big share
of China’s total, and the number will remain at a high level over the long
term, it said.

The total population of the Chinese mainland exceeded 1.38 billion as of the
end of last year, an increase of more than 8 million over the previous year,
according to the National Bureau of Statistics.

Over the past six years, the portion of all migrants who moved across
provinces declined from nearly 70 percent in 2011 to less than 64 percent
last year, while the percentage of those migrating to different cities within
the same province rose from about 25 percent in 2011 to more than 27 percent
last year, the report said.

Meanwhile, average age of migrants rose from 27.3 years to 29.8 years during
the same period. The monthly income of migrant workers increased by 15
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percent annually, on average, between 2014 and last year, the report said.

The drop in numbers over the past two years is largely the result of major
policies issued by the governments to encourage migrants to settle down in
the cities where they work, said Wang Qian, chief supervisor over the
migrating population at the commission.

Some cities have set limits on total population in recent years, which led to
a decrease in migrants, he said.

In Beijing, the total number of migrants declined by more than 150,000 last
year from 2015, according to a report released by Beijing University of
Technology in September.

Despite the drop in the migrating population over the past two years, one
trend has not changed, Wang said: Migrants tend to flow to large city
clusters along China’s coasts, major rivers and railways. And they tend to
take the whole family.

“Increasing whole-family migration will place more demand on public services
such as education and healthcare,” he said. “We will take this into
consideration in providing healthcare and family planning services.”


